
FINAL BILL REPORT

SB 5510

C 195 L 92

SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Allowing for restoration of withdrawn
contributions in annual installments to the Washington public
employees’ retirement system.

SPONSORS:Senators Rasmussen, Moore, Nelson, Bauer, Saling and L.
Smith

SENATE COMMITTEE ON WAYS & MEANS

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

BACKGROUND:

When a member of one of the state’s retirement systems
separates from service, the member may withdraw his or her
retirement contributions. Withdrawal signifies termination of
membership in the retirement system and waiver of any rights
to a pension allowance.

If the member later resumes employment covered by the same
retirement system, the member may receive credit for the
previously covered service if the withdrawn contributions,
with interest, are restored within five years of the member’s
resumption of employment.

In Plan I of the Teachers’ Retirement System, members may
restore the contributions in annual installments, as long as
they begin the installments within five years of reemployment
and complete them four years after the first installment.

For the other state retirement systems, there is no
requirement in statute or rule that the restoration be paid in
one lump sum, but the Department of Retirement Systems has
required a lump sum payment because it is not currently able
to administer a large number of individual accounts receivable
for members.

SUMMARY:

Effective January 1, 1994, members of Plan I of the Public
Employees’ Retirement System have the option to restore
withdrawn contributions in one lump sum or in annual
installments. The Department of Retirement Systems will
incorporate development of member accounts receivable into its
information systems projects for the next two years, so that
by January 1, 1994, members of other retirement systems have
the option to restore withdrawn contributions in annual
installments.
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VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 43 0
House 96 0 (House amended)
Senate 47 0 (Senate concurred)

EFFECTIVE: June 11, 1992
January 1, 1994 (Section 1)
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